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Date: March 4, 2025 From: Jeff Loewe 

Subject: Bailly Generating Station  

Potential Off-Property Plume 
Migration 

Dept.: Environmental 

To: Chicago South Shore & 
South Bend Railroad 
Company and Bailly 
Generating Station 
Operating Record 

  

 
 

As of February 3, 2025, the NIPSCO LLC Bailly Generating Station, has detected thallium at 
statistically significant levels above the groundwater protection standard at monitoring location(s) 
located at the property boundary between the Bailly Generating Station and the Chicago South 
Shore & South Bend Railroad Company property. In accordance with 40 CFR 257.95(g)(2), the 
intent of this notification is to inform Chicago South Shore & South Bend Railroad Company of 
the potential off-property groundwater plume migration.  
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Date: March 4, 2025 From: Jeff Loewe 

Subject: Bailly Generating Station  

Potential Off-Property Plume 
Migration 

Dept.: Environmental 

To: Cleveland Cliffs Burns 
Harbor LLC and Bailly 
Generating Station 
Operating Record 

  

 
 

As of February 3, 2025, the NIPSCO LLC Bailly Generating Station, has detected thallium at 
statistically significant levels above the groundwater protection standard at monitoring location(s) 
located at the property boundary between the Bailly Generating Station and the Chicago South 
Shore & South Bend Railroad Company property. In accordance with 40 CFR 257.95(g)(2), the 
intent of this notification is to inform Cleveland Cliffs Burns Harbor LLC of the potential off-
property groundwater plume migration.  
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Date: March 4, 2025 From: Jeff Loewe 

Subject: Bailly Generating Station 

Potential Off-Property Plume 
Migration 

Dept.: Environmental 

To: National Park Service and 
Bailly Generating Station 
Operating Record 

As of February 3, 2025, the NIPSCO LLC Bailly Generating Station, has detected molybdenum 
at statistically significant levels above the groundwater protection standard at monitoring 
location(s) located at the property boundary between the Bailly Generating Station and the 
National Park Service property. In accordance with 40 CFR 257.95(g)(2), the intent of this 
notification is to inform the National Park Service of the potential off-property groundwater plume 
migration.  


